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State

Sponsors of the Planning and Conservation League Initiative (PCL), relating to transportation funding, have indicated that they want to qualify the proposal for the ballot by the end of this month.  The PCL Initiative would allocate the sales tax on new car sales and rentals to several transportation projects.  Since its inception, this initiative has been amended numerous times.  Sponsors continue to add projects and change funding allocations as they try to gain support for the initiative.  Staff are preparing an analysis which will be shared with the Board soon.

SB 71 (Burton) has passed the Assembly and is in the Senate for concurrence.  As has happened over the last two legislative sessions, the Legislature has approved a bill which would increase worker’s compensation benefits.  This year, however, the Governor has offered an alternate proposal which would lower increases in benefit payments and suggests ways in which savings can be achieved by employers.  The Governor will need to make a decision whether he will pursue his proposal and veto SB 71 or sign the legislative proposal into law.  The MTA Board has taken an oppose position on SB 71.
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